SNEA(I)/CHQ/GMP/2012-14/193                 Dated 23rd April, 2015.

To
Sri. Dev Kumar Chakravorthy,
GM(Pers), BSNL Corporate Office, 
New Delhi.
SNEA(I) wholeheartedly welcome you sir, as the GM(Pers) of this great organization, BSNL. You are taking over the charge as GM(Pers) in a crucial time when the Executives in BSNL are in a state of demoralization due to lack of promotions, non finalization of pay scales, litigations, non settlement of anomalies etc. Entire seniority lists of SDE cadre are quashed by various courts and there is no hope whether any promotion will take place in another 10 years time. Similarly JTO to SDE promotion is also under litigations.
The biggest challenge ahead of you is not to tied down on the routine affairs of transfer and postings and bringing further transparency in the working of Pers section to suit modern HR functioning. I, sincerely hope that you will take a leading role in resolving the crucial HR issues with vision and focus like streamlining promotions and implementation of TB promotions.
Your focus is requested on the following issues also.
1. Collective efforts to end litigations and streamline the promotions. Schedule for conducting the DPCs to be finalized and advance action to be taken.
2. Explore all the possibilities to switching over to Time Bound Functional promotions at all levels. 
3. Maintaining transparency in transfer and postings.  A waiting list of request transfers may be maintained by Pers section which can be published quarterly. 
4. Processing the representations received from the individuals and replying to them in time. 
5. Total revamping of Pers section is the absolute need of the hour. Work to be distributed judiciously so that accountability can be brought in.  
I wish you all the success once again and assure full cooperation on behalf of SNEA(I) in your efforts to revamp Pers section and addressing the HR issues of BSNL as a whole.

With regards,

(K. Sebastin)

Copy to: DGM(Pers), BSNLCO, New Delhi.

